CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

JULY 19, 2010
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Cammie Taylor at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, July 19, 2010.

Present were Council Members Jimann Cozzen, Dale Klegstad, Travis Rector, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Cammie Taylor.

Absent none.

Also present were Darlene Brown, Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Fire Chief, Caleb Stromquist, City Maintenance and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Mayor Taylor asked for any public comments from the audience.  Some had noticed that there were people in town looking at the fire hydrants, and were wondering if Wagner Construction is planning to come to reseed grass that isn’t growing.  The clerk reported that she, the Fire Chief, Lee with Widseth, Smith & Nolting and a couple of guys from Northern Water Works Supply looked at the hydrants on July 7, 2010.  There were two hydrants that were repaired by Northern Water Works Supply.  The clerk also reported that she had received an email from Wagners stating that they were going to send a landscaper to town and asking for a detailed list of areas of concern.  She and Lee drove through town on July 7, 2010 to look at areas of non growth with regards to the grass.  Lee stated he felt there were only a couple of areas that were not satisfactory and asked if the clerk would provide him with a list.  The clerk told Lee she did not feel it should be up to her to determine what areas are not satisfactory and that she would discuss the issue at the next council meeting.  After some discussion it was decided that the clerk would contact Essential Landscapes to see if they would come to town and give their opinion as to what needed to be done.  

The clerk reported two water shut-offs for the month.

Caleb Stromquist, City Maintenance Worker/Water Operator/Sewer Operator, was in to discuss some issues such as the Discharge Monitoring Report for June, mosquito spraying, and supplies that he needs.  He stated that he is enjoying his new job and really likes the people.  He reported that J& R Wastewater Services would be here in a couple of days to do the annual sewer line cleaning.  He asked about the council considering purchasing a GPS unit which could be used to mark manholes, curb stops, water mains, and hydrants.  The council told him to get some pricing information on it and they would consider it.  

Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Rector, and carried out unanimously to approve the June 21, 2010, July 8, 2010 and July 12, 2010 Minutes.

The council accepted a letter of resignation from Council Member Travis Rector as he is moving out of city limits and is no longer able to serve on the council.  Since there are more than two years remaining in his term, his position will be listed on the 2010 Election ballot as a Council Member Position – 2 Year Term.  The council will need to appoint someone to fill his vacancy until December 31, 2010.  After some discussion, Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to appoint the Fire Chief, Bobby Schmiedeberg.
The Water Project was briefly discussed again.  The clerk will contact Essential Landscapes to get their opinion on the landscaping needs.  There was further discussion regarding the hydrants.  The council reviewed a letter from Dan Johnson, WSN, in regards to the extension project south of town.  Johnson had spoke with Andrew Gag, Rural Development, who indicated that the City could request bids from at least three contractors to complete the work.  Johnson sent the clerk five copies of drawings and specifications for the work and gave some recommendations as far as the bid process.  After some discussion it was determined that the clerk should send the specs to four local contractors: Glenn Anderson, Soberaski, Davidson and Spruce Valley.  The council also decided that they would not require a bid bond or need any engineering services.  Bobby Schmiedeberg stated that CHS would like for the City to install a curb stop as they are planning to connect to the city water supply.  The council stated that this could be done at the same time as the extension project as there will be a contractor in town.  Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously for the clerk to send a request for bids to the four contractors mentioned with an additional request for a bid to install a curb stop for CHS with bids to be returned and opened at the next council meeting, August 16, 2010, and with a project completion date of October 31, 2010.      
Old business was discussed.  The clerk reported that the City’s new website will be: cityoflakebronson.com and Wikstroms has registered the name and will get it on their server shortly.  They will contact the clerk to get the software installed and then the clerk can create the pages for the site.  
The clerk put notices in the water bills that there will be a magazine recycling bin available July 26-30, 2010 and that the city is providing a dumpster July 19-28, 2010 as an additional clean-up incentive.
The council had previously voted on having a Sunday liquor question on the ballot for 2010.  The clerk contacted the City of Hallock to see what wording they used.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to use the following wording for the 2010 ballot:  “Shall the City of Lake Bronson be allowed to issue Sunday on-sale liquor licenses?”  The clerk will present the information to the County Auditor.

Sewer rates were discussed again and the clerk provided rates from the cities of Lancaster, Kennedy, Hallock and Karlstad.  The council will re-visit this issue at next month’s meeting.

A letter was sent to the Kittson County Sheriff’s Department on July 15, 2010 listing seven individuals who have not provided vaccination records for their pets or obtained city pet licenses which expired on May 31, 2010.
The Nuisance Ordinance and letter from the attorney were reviewed again this month.  The clerk explained that there is a different process for handling nuisance issues than there is for demolishing privately owned hazardous buildings.  Nuisance issues are addressed in the ordinance and the council can send letters requesting that the nuisance is abated within a set amount of time and if it is not then the council can contact law enforcement to issue a ticket to the violator.  In order to remove a hazardous building certain notifications need to be made as well as issuing orders through the court system within certain time frames.  As the attorney states in the letter, it is quite a process so the city should consider it carefully before moving forward as it can be quite costly.  Several properties were discussed as far as nuisance issues as well as hazardous buildings in town.  The clerk will send letters to those in violation of the Nuisance Ordinance giving them thirty days to comply.  After thirty days if there is still no compliance, law enforcement will be contacted.  The clerk will also contact those with hazardous buildings asking for their cooperation in removing the buildings.                    
New business was discussed.  Bobby Schmiedeberg, Fire Chief, presented two invoices from Great Plains Fire for repair work that was done on a fire truck.  He explained what the bid was and what work was done.  Normally the city pays for half of the repair, however, the Chief is asking that the city pay the entire amount of both invoices which is $4218.85 in lieu of the $6000 that the city still owes the Fire Department for a $12,000 truck they purchased a few years ago.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to pay both invoices to Great Plains Fire.  
A proposal from Phil Matthew Construction was reviewed by the council to do some work outside the community center, including installing a cement slab for the propane tank and for the flagpole, new carpet for the front stoop and painting the railings.  Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Cozzen, and carried out unanimously to accept the proposal from Phil Matthew in the amount of $975.00.  

The clerk has been approached by two different individuals with plans to build who have questions regarding the city’s Zoning Ordinance.  The council asked the clerk to send letters to each with a copy of the Zoning Ordinance.  They will need to be certain that their plans comply with the ordinance and may need to contact an attorney for assistance.  They will also need to submit a set of plans with their building permit applications.  Cozzen made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously for the clerk to send letters to each of the potential builders with a copy of the Zoning Ordinance.
The Fire Chief would like a light installed by the fire shed as it is very dark in that area when they are working at night.  Rector made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to contact Ottertail Power Company to install an outside light for the fire shed.       
Klegstad made a motion, seconded by Storeby, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.  
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Klegstad, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, August 16, 2010.  

___________________________________

Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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